



Adelaide University Science Association

Meeting 8 Minutes

Date: 18/3/2019

Location: Lower Napier, Room LG18

Chair	Naomi Smith
Minutes	Zhale Guseinova
Present	Naomi Smith, Rhys Morgan, Matt Tarran, Zhale Guseinova, Joe Pritchard, Ammresh, Sophie Winsborough, Andrew Lim, Ben Weimann, River Pachulicz, Oliver, Han, Sam, Kate, Tao
Apologies	Sarah Bagster, Megan Jessen
Absent	None

Item	Outline
1.	Acceptance of minutes from previous minutes
2.	Election of First Year Representative
3.	SciBall Update
4.	Pub-crawl update
5.	BBQ
6.	Meet and Greet Review
7.	Another event for Term 2
8.	Networking events

9.	Questions without notice

Item 1	Acceptance of minutes from previous minutes
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> - <i>Do we accept the minutes from the previous meeting?</i> Accepted by all, seconded by ammrih
Item 2	Election on the position of First Year Representative
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Ask members to introduce themselves - Numbered voting for nominees <ul style="list-style-type: none"> o Oliver Votes: o Kate Votes: o Han Votes: o Tao Votes: o Latisha Votes: o Sam Votes: - Congratulations to the new member; <u> Han </u>
Item 3	Science Ball (24th or 31st May, or 7th June
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Decision on venue (Matt has prepared possible venues) <ul style="list-style-type: none"> o Stamford Plaza (no. of votes __) o Adelaide Convention Centre (no. of votes __) o Adelaide Entertainment Centre (no. of votes __) o Arkaba Hotel (no. of votes __) o National Wine Centre (no. of votes __) o Hotel Grand Chancellor (no. of votes __) o Pullman (no. of votes __) o Adelaide Pavillion (no. of votes __) - Sponsorships – Matt to potentially get a sponsor with Uber (discounts on driving home) - Discuss other potential sponsors - Organise guest speakers for SciBall, invite Vice-Chancellor and perhaps other researchers, Dean of Sciences, ect. To be decided after - ACTION: MATT to look into more venues (thank you) - ACTION: everyone if you have any ideas for the scienceball venue, please share them with the committee
Item 4	Pubcrawl (12th of April)
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Design finalised by Megan (show design with any suggestions, and vote) - -Make sure it works with a navy shirt background (as voted in last meeting) FAVOURED BY ALL, SECONDED BY MATT - Need to hire a photographer - cyrusvision? (\$100 on one night) MOTION MOVED BY NAOMI, FAVOURED BY ALL , SECONDED BY

	<p>AMMRISH</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Joe / Naomi / Matt have been in contact with some pubs; <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Howling owl ○ Stag ○ Fumo Blu ○ Crown and Anchor ○ Roxies ○ Belgian beer – Approved ○ The bunker – Approved ○ The london – Approved ○ Elephant ○ Austral - Sponsors (Matt) <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Matt has contacted Zambrero (10% + 5\$ PERKS ON ANY BOUGHT DRINKS) and Betty’s Burgers, both seem keen, awaiting confirmation - Potential other places; Subway, Grill’d, Oyster Bar, Ola, Café Brunelli, Schnithouse (Anyone else have any suggestions) - Someone to contact previous Pub-crawl shirt printer - (Joe is now an undergraduate representative for faculty of sciences = it can be beneficial to promote AUScA but also gather and pass on any suggestions from students to their relative faculties) - VOTE TO USE THE DOUBLE EQUATION DESIGN FOR THE PUBCRAWL IS MOVED BY NAOMI, FAVOURED MY MAJORITY, - ACTION: ASK MEGAN TO CHANGE THE COLOURS OF THE PUBCRAWL SHIRT DESIGN - ACTION: HAN TO CONTACT CHUROZ FOR PUBCRAWL - ACTION: send the pubcrawl design to tee company on FRIDAY
Item 5.	<p>Upcoming BBQ (26th March)</p>
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Rhys has applied for the BBQ hire (2xBBQs hired from 9-3) <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Rhys still to hire BBQ kit (ACTION: NAOMI TO FIND OUT ABOUT BBQ KIT - Matt has applied for Grant for BBQ - General rules for BBQ; <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Free sausages for members ○ \$2 sausages for non-members ○ \$2 drinks for all ○ One sausage at a time (we don’t want to run out too quick) - Andrew to write up Instagram post - ACTION: ANDREW AND JOE TO ADD PUBCRAWL SHIRTS TO THE WEBSITE <p>Plan to sell Pub-crawl shirts at BBQ to increase profit and awareness</p>
Item 6.	<p>Meet and Greet review</p>

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> - What went well? <ul style="list-style-type: none"> o WENT GREAT :) LOTS OF PIZZA AND POPULARITY - What went badly/ could be improved next time? - Other notes; <ul style="list-style-type: none"> o Pizza o Student Bingo - WAS GOOD AT THE BEGINNING, NOT SO IN THE MIDDLE OF THE EVENT o Advertising for other items; membership, BBQ, and first year rep o Speed Dating - NOT MANY PEOPLE WERE INTERESTED IN IT o ADD (LOUD) MUSIC o PUT PAMPHLETS ON THE TABLE o SMALLER ROOM NEXT TIME o EASIER TO FIND THE ROOM NEXT TIME AND DON'T HAVE TO GUARD THE DOOR o PROFIT = \$79.98 + 11 NEW MEMBERS
Item 7.	Another event for Term 2
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Moonlight cinema with film club (Martian, Interstellar, etc.)??? - Excursion? - Night at the Museum? - Breakfast morning? - Planetarium? - Game night just for committee bonding <ul style="list-style-type: none"> o Laser skirmish/ bowling night (Megan can get potential discounts?) - Events at Roseworthy / waite - Evolution event -Joe to elaborate further
Item 8.	Networking events
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Rhys and Sophie (Networking officer) to get events off the ground, to work with the faculty and possibly organise a networking event with the faculty too -Any events already in mind - Sophie to establish sub-committee to assist her
Item 9.	Questions without Notice
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Collabs with other clubs/ faculties?? - Anything else for anyone to bring up - Joe is an undergraduate representative for faculty of Sciences = very beneficial in terms of promoting AUScA

ACTIONS

ScienceBall

1. MATT to look into more venues (thank you)
2. everyone if you have any ideas for the Science Ball venue, please share them with the committee
3. Sponsorships – Matt to potentially get a sponsor with Uber (discounts on driving home)
4. Organise guest speakers for SciBall, invite Vice-Chancellor and perhaps other researchers?? Dean of Sciences??

PUB Crawl

1. Someone to contact previous Pub-crawl shirt printer
2. Ask Megan to change the colours of the PUBCRAWL SHIRT DESIGN
3. Han to contact CHURROZ for PUBCRAWL
4. Send the pubcrawl design to tee company on **FRIDAY**

BBQ

1. NAOMI to find about BBQ KIT
2. Andrew to write up Instagram post
3. Andrew and Joe to add PUBCRAWL SHIRTS TO THE WEBSITE

Networking Duties

1. Rhys and Sophie (Networking officer) to get events off the ground, to work with the faculty and possibly organise a networking event with the faculty too